
The current changes of GMS really bring a lot of instability to the migration field. The visa 

capping bill cannot solve the problem. Using this bill to cap and cease the applications made 

before the bill is completely not the spirit of law. It also damages Australia’s reputation. 

Australian government is a responsible government. That is why so many people from all 

over the world come here, studying here and living here. A government can change its policy 

but a responsible government must be responsible for the policy it made. 

It cannot be accepted that onshore overseas students’ applications are capped and ceased. 

They made their valid applications under Australian government’s policy and have already 

been waiting for the decision for a long time and they have already had their live here.  

To cap and cease visas may be a solution for the current time, but to build Australia’s 

reputation is for the country’s future. 

 


